MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held November 19, 2020 via Zoom
Registered:

Chief Purcell

Brian Roberts
Chief Young

Deputy Gogan

Chief McPherson
Michael Torosian
Chief Stowers
Chief Landry

Chief Lentini

Chief Johannes
Chief Achilles
Chief Fillebrown

Chief Hart

Chief Vuona

Chief Breen

Chief Judge

Deputy Colby
Chief Sorrows
Chief Whalen
Asst. Chief Choate

Asst. Chief Ripley
Chief Nelson

Chief Ward

Asst. Chief Schultz

Deputy Latta

Chief Dutcher
Chief Slaman

Absent:

Chief Cassidy
Chief Daige

Chief Parenti

Chief Robie

Meeting called to order at 09:14
Reports 
Treasurer -   Chairman McPherson presented to October Treasurer’s Report.

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the October Treasurer’s report as read.

Report Discussions

Chief Landry reported the following from the FCAM meeting: 

· The big donation of PPE to FCAM has not arrived yet. There’s still
a good amount left, so if you have not put in for it, you still can, and if you have already put in for it, you can ask for more.

· Communities are encouraged to establish a good working relationship with MEMA, EOPS and local and state representatives to increase influence at the local and state level.
· North Attleboro is establishing a quarantine site at a hotel they have set aside - $70 per day.
· The Fire Marshal encouraged everyone to keep an eye out for upcoming grants including the EOPS Fire & Equipment grant.   

· Executive Board is going to have a meeting to discuss obstacles within the Tech Rescue Council, including cohesion, group vision and voting in a Chairman.
· Put forward for vote by the Tech Rescue Council was a matrix that defined regions.  We have not changed or moved and for now we are being recognized as D-7, D-8 and D-14, not Central MA. Essex County has changed their name to the North East, more than likely in an effort to align themselves with the Homeland Security districts, to self-designate as Homeland Security’s tech rescue team and lay claim to more of the funding.  This funding mechanism should be changing once the system is accepted and has a funding source.
Old Business –

The haz mat trailer being housed in Hudson was discussed.  The trailer needs work and as it is an additional piece of equipment, above and beyond the state model, if the team wants D-14 to accept the responsibility of the trailer and its upkeep, they must submit their justification to the D-14 haz mat committee, who will then bring it to the membership for vote. 

New Business - 

FCAM has reviewed the openings on its committees and reached out for EMS representatives from each district. Asst. Chief Richard Ripley has expressed his interest in being the District 14 EMS Committee Representative
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to endorse Asst. Chief Richard Ripley as FCAM’s District 14 EMS Committee Rep.
A letter of support will be sent to FCAM.
Chief Breen is looking for source for written exams for Lieutenan or Captain level positions.  Several Chiefs will be sending him contact information for companies they have used.
Meeting adjourned at 09:48
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
